
TO: Collin County Health Care Board of Trustees 

FROM: Candy Blair, Administrator, Health Care Services 

DATE: July 15, 2024

RE: Acceptance of Texas Department of State Health Services (DSHS) 
FY2025 Tuberculosis (TB) Federal and State Funds Grant Contract
(HHS001437400014)

Collin County Health Care Services is requesting Health Care Board of Trustees 
acceptance of the FY2025 Tuberculosis (TB) Prevention and Control contract from the 
Texas Department of State Health Services. 

Beginning with this year’s renewal, DSHS has consolidated the historically referenced 
“TB Federal” and “TB State” grants into one contract while maintaining separate budgets 
for each project. 

This is a routine grant renewal with staff funded by a combination of grant and Collin 
County funds. Grant funding is primarily used for staff salary and fringe benefits. The 
application for these two grants was approved on April 22, 2024 as agenda items #55823 
and #55824.

CCHCS requests acceptance of this grant renewal and for the use of existing Health Care 
department funds to support the personnel on this grant. Health Care funds will be used 
for travel, trainings, and supplies to continue to meet program objectives.
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